


 

 

 

March 9, 2018 

 

Mr. Robert W. Eccles, Office of School Effectiveness 

Teacher Education Program Approvals 

Maryland State Department of Education (MSDE) 

200 West Baltimore Street, 

Baltimore, MD   21201-2595 

 

Dear Mr. Eccles, 

 

The College of Education and Department of Music request the addition of Music Education to 

the list of approved Master of Arts in Teaching Secondary/P12 programs at Frostburg State University. 

The Music Education program is already a state approved program at the undergraduate level, but the 

College of Education wishes to expand the options to offer music education for late deciders and career 

changers. As indicated in the email exchange with Dr. Bishoff on October 19, 2017, the program request 

has been submitted to MHEC for approval and is awaiting the results so we are submitting all 

documentation for MSDE approval at this time. 

The MAT degree program is in direct support of Frostburg State University’s goals to serve the 

regional workforce and prepare quality educators for regional and state school systems. Additionally, 

providing educational opportunities for teachers to work and live in the region through career 

advancement allows FSU to contribute to the health and effectiveness of our school systems and therefore 

the economic growth and health of our community. The program supports Maryland’s need for teachers 

trained in the state. 

The MAT Secondary program emphasizes experiential learning for candidates to gain initial 

teaching certification through high quality pedagogy and extended internships that make cross-curricular 

connections to content areas while aligning to accreditation standards for NCATE/CAEP, INTASC, 

NASM, and the Maryland Redesign. 

The materials enclosed for your review include the MSDE proposal form, MAT Secondary 

syllabi, and key assessments with rubrics that are aligned to the INTASC and NASM standards. We look 

forward to your review of the materials to implement this opportunity.  

Sincerely, 

 

 

Boyce C. Williams, Ph. D. 

Cc: 
















































